
 
 

ANNEX E 

 

Monitoring and Managing Administrative Cases (MMAC) 

JOB AID 

 

A. ENCODER 

Internal Investigation Division (IID)/ 
Regional Investigation Division (RID) 

 

1. Open web browser. 

2. On the address bar, enter https://mmac.bir.gov.ph/mmac 

3. Enter your username and password on the fields provided and click Login 
button. 

 

 

4. Upon successful login, user will be directed to the Admin Case Monitoring 
dashboard.  

 

 



 
 

5. To add complaint, click Complaints to bring down the sub-menu, then click 
New Complaint. 

 

 

 

6. Provide required details then click Save. 

 

 

 

 



 
 

7. To view list of complaints, click View Complaints. 

 

 

 

8. To update complaint status, click update then click add status or add 
remarks. 

 



 
 

 

 

 

9. Click save to record changes.  

 

 

 

 



 
 

B. CHIEF/ASSISTANT CHIEF (IID/RID)  

 

1. Open web browser. 

2. On the address bar, enter https://mmac.bir.gov.ph/mmac 

3. Enter your username and password on the fields provided and click Login 
button. 

 

 

4. Upon successful login, user will be directed to the Admin Case Monitoring 
dashboard. 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

5. To view list of complaints, click View Complaints, then click View for 
complaint details. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

6. To assign complaint, click assign and provide required details. 

 

 

 

 

7. Click save to record changes.  

 

 



 
 

8. To update action, click reassign, add status or add remarks. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

C. INVESTIGATOR (IID/RID) 

 

1. Open web browser. 

2. On the address bar, enter https://mmac.bir.gov.ph/mmac 

3. Enter your username and password on the fields provided and click Login 
button. 

 

 

4. Upon successful login, user will be directed to the Admin Case Monitoring 
dashboard.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

5. To view list of complaints, click Complaints. 

 

 

 

8. To add or update action taken, click View, then click add status or add 
remarks. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

9. Click Save to record changes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

D. ENCODER 

Personnel Adjudication Division (PAD)/Legal Division (LD) 

 

1. Open web browser. 

2. On the address bar, enter https://mmac.bir.gov.ph/mmac 

3. Enter your username and password on the fields provided and click Login 
button. 

 

 

 

4. Upon successful login, user will be directed to the Admin Case Monitoring 
dashboard.  

 



 
 

 

5. To add a new case, click Cases to bring down the sub-menu, then click New 
Case. 

 

6. Provide required details then click Submit. 

 

 

 

 



 
 

7. To view list of Formal Charges, click View Case, then click View for case 
details. 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

8. To update case status, click update then click save to record changes. 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

E. CHIEF/ASST. CHIEF (PAD)/(LD) 

 

1. Open web browser. 

2. On the address bar, enter https://mmac.bir.gov.ph/mmac 

3. Enter your username and password on the fields provided and click Login 
button. 

 

 

4. Upon successful login, user will be directed to the Admin Case Monitoring 
dashboard.  

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

5. To view list of Formal Charges, click View Case, then click View for case details 

 

 



 
 

 

 

6. To assign Formal Charge, click assign, provide required details, then click 
Save. 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

7. To update action, click action taken or remarks. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

F. HEARING OFFICER (PAD)/(LD) 

 

1. Open web browser. 

2. On the address bar, enter https://mmac.bir.gov.ph/mmac 

3. Enter your username and password on the fields provided and click Login 
button. 

 

 

4. Upon successful login, user will be directed to the Admin Case Monitoring 
dashboard.  

 

 



 
 

5. To view list of Formal Charges, click View Case, then click View for case details 

 

 



 
 

 

 

6. To add action, click Action Taken then click Save to record changes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

G. ENCODER - Finance Division 

1. Open web browser. 

2. On the address bar, enter https://mmac.bir.gov.ph/mmac 

3. Enter your username and password on the fields provided and click Login 
button. 

 

4. Upon successful login, user will be directed to the Admin Case Monitoring 
dashboard.  

 

 

5. To add Unreported/Unremitted Collection, click Finance to bring down the sub-
menu, then click New. 

 

 

 



 
 

6. Provide required details then click Save. 

 

7. To view List of Unreported/Unremitted Collection, click View. 

 

 

 



 
 

H. CHIEF - Finance Division 

1. Open web browser. 

2. On the address bar, enter https://mmac.bir.gov.ph/mmac 

3. Enter your username and password on the fields provided and click Login 
button. 

 

 

4. Upon successful login, user will be directed to the Admin Case Monitoring 
dashboard.  

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

5. To view List of Unreported/Unremitted Collection, click Finance to bring down 
sub-menu, then click View. 

 

 

 

6. To approve Newly Encoded Unreported/Unremitted Collection, go to List of 
Unreported/Unremitted Collection then click Approve. 

 

7. To update action taken, click Details, then click Update Action Taken or 
Update Remarks. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 
 

I. REPORTS 

1. Open web browser. 

2. On the address bar, enter https://mmac.bir.gov.ph/mmac 

3. Enter your username and password on the fields provided and click Login 
button. 

 

 

4. Upon successful login, user will be directed to the Admin Case Monitoring 
dashboard.  

 

 

 

 



 
 

5. To view Monthly Accomplishment Report on Administrative/Criminal Cases, 
Inventory of Pending Administrative Cases and List of Inventory of Pending 
Criminal Cases, click Reports, then click Cases. 

 

 

6. To view Monthly Accomplishment Report on Administrative/Criminal Cases, List 
of Complaints/Denunciations Received, List of Approved Formal Charge/Closing 
Report and List of Administrative Cases Forwarded to IID (Grave or Less Grave 
Offense), click Reports, then click Complaints. 

 

 

  

 

 


